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August 31, 2011

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit St., Suite 10
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: DW 11-162, Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc.
Petition to Issue Long Term Debt

Dear Ms. Howland:

On July 20, 2011, Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc. (HAWC) filed a
petition, pursuant to RSA 369, for authority to issue long term debt. HAWC is a
regulated water utility pursuant to RSA 362:2 and 362:4 and serves approximately 2,948
customers in various communities in southern New Hampshire. HAWC also submitted
the testimony of Stephen P. St. Cyr, a financial consultant for HAWC.

HAWC seeks approval to borrow $1,200,000 from TD Bank. TD Bank has
offered a note with a five year maturity and a 20 year amortization schedule. In its
petition, HAWC indicated that the interest rate would be at a rate 250 basis points above
the five year Federal Home Loan Bank Classic Advance Rate, which was 2.5 8° o as of
March 18, 2011. Thus, the interest rate on this loan was expected to be 5.08%. Updated
information provided in discovery reveals that the noted index rate has dropped to l.75°~
as of August 23, 2011, yielding a rate to HAWC of4.25°o. After review of the petition
and testimony, and propounding discovery requests to HAWC, Staff recommends
approval of the petition through the issuance of an order nisi.

The proceeds of this new debt would be used to retire a number of current debt
issues on the books of HAWC. Six existing notes to HAWC’s affiliate, Lewis Builders
Development, Inc. (LBDI) and one note to Centerview Hollow Land Co., Inc., also an
affiliate, will be paid off. Exhibit 1 to the petition lists these notes, which together total
about $750,000. The remaining $450,000 of the new loan from TD Bank will be used to
pay for the recently completed construction on the company’s Settlers Ridge pump
station. This pump station was built in order to distribute water from new wells which






















